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MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

The meeting of the Business and Labor Committee was called 
to order by Chairman Les Kitselman on January 7, 1987 at 
8:00 a.m. in Room 312-F of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 41 - Create Mature Defensive Driving Act: 
Reduce Premium Rates Over Age 55, introduced by Representa­
tive Cal Winslow. Representative Winslow stated that HB 41 
provides for discounts on insurance rates for those over 55 
years of age that have successfully completed a traffic 
safety driving course, and states that the insurance company 
shall offer a discount for people completing the course, and 
recomplete the course on a three-year basis. 

PROPONENTS 

Bill Elliott, Training Officer, Highway Traffic Safety 
Division, Department of Justice. Mr. Elliott stated that 
the Highway Traffic Safety Division is willing to administer 
the portion of the bill that regulates the course. He said 
some courses are in place, such as the 55-Alive course and 
the Defensive Driving Course, which are both appropriate, so 
no fiscal note of any size would exist, and the only expense 
would be the writing of rules to regulate these courses. 

Lois C. Shorey, State Coordinator for American Association 
of Retired Persons in the 55-Alive Mature Driving Program, 
Billings. Mrs. Shorey stated that she is speaking on behalf 
of all the senior drivers in the state which constitute 24% 
of the drivers. She stated this bill would require that any 
insurance company in Montana would grant a suitable discount 
to the older citizen who has taken the driving training 
course, and that many insurance companies now grant a 
discount to the senior driver which is built into their 
rates, but many companies are not writing policies for the 
older driver, and even cancel~ing their coverage. The 
senior citizens are requesting the same discount now granted 
to young drivers who take a drivers' education course. See 
Exhibit No.1. 

Colonel R. W. Landon, Montana Highway Patrol. Mrs. Shorey 
presented Colonel Landon's testimony in his absence. Mr. 
Landon's testimony stated that the senior drivers needed to 
drive in Montana because of the lack of public transporta­
tion. He stated that the older driver needed to attend a 
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course to learn how to cope with change, and it would 
benefit all Montanans by givinq a financial incentive to the 
seniors to attend a safety driving training course. See 
Exhibit No.2. 

Tom Ryan, Go lden Nugget Chapter, MSCA. Mrs. Shorey also 
presented Mr. Ryan's testimony in his absence. Mr. Ryan's 
testimony stated that the senior citizens believe that this 
bill is an opportunity and an incentive to become safer 
drivers, that it brings an opportunity for the state to 
improve the overall average driving performances of state 
drivers; offers seniors the opportunity to use their own 
resources to improve their own economic well being at no 
cost to the government, and that passage of this legislation 
would be the first step in mandating insurance coverage at 
reduced rates to them. See Exhibit No.3. 

Ladd Shorey, Area Field Coordinator, AARP, Billings. Mr. 
Shorey stated that with increased longevity for the elderly 
in the nation, the older population of Montana is expected 
to grow. He said that the older need to be kept abreast of 
changes, and they indicate a ',villingness to learn and to 
apply updated driving knowledge and skills by participating 
in the driver education courses. He felt that methods are 
needed for identifying incompetent drivers without penaliz­
ing others. See Exhibit No.4. 

Edward C. Buller, Assistant State Coordinator for Montana 
AARP, 55-Alive Mature Driving, Great Falls. He stated the 
group recommends the bill so older people that have taken 
the Traffic Safety Course could receive an insurance premium 
discount. He reviewed some of the items that the 55-Alive 
safety driving course offers. See Exhibit No.5. 

Joe Upshaw, AARP, Helena. He feels that this bill would 
provide an incentive to senior citizens to retain and 
improve their driving skills, and makes insured driving more 
affordable and available to those persons so that they can 
continue driving. He feels that the overall safety of the 
highways has improved since the start of the safe driving 
programs such as 55-Alive, and these people should be 
rewarded in making the highways safer. 

Diane Sands, Executive Director,·Women-s Lobbyist Fund. The 
Women's Lobbyist Fund supports the underlying concept of HB 
41 to base rates on a mul tiplici ty of factors. This bill 
moves insurance rating closer to a system where an individu­
al pays according to factors directly affecting the risk of 
an accident, such as passing a traffic safety course. They 
urge the committee to extend this benefit to all age catego­
ries. It is their belief that using mileage as the primary 
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factor in establishing auto insurance rates is the only true 
measure of risk. See Exhibit No.6. 

Louise Salo, representing the Governor's Advisory Council on 
Aging. The Council supports this bill, and suggested an 
amendment to broaden the bill to include all ages. 

Tanya Ask, Montana Insurance Department, State Auditor's 
Office. She stated that on behalf of the Insurance Commis­
sioner, the Insurance Department wishes to go on record as 
supporting this bill. 

Wade Wilkinson, State Executive Director 
Senior Citizen Advocates. Mr. Wilkinson 
group wishes to endorse this bill. 

OPPONENTS 

for Low Income 
stated that the 

Randy Gray, Lobbyist, State Farm Insurance Company and 
National Association of Independent Insurers. Mr. Gray 
testified that the insurance industry is not opposed to 
safety driving programs, but are opposed to legislatively 
mandated rate reductions. He stated that the rating process 
is complex with a number of factors; the primary factors 
being that most accurately predict what the risk of loss is 
expected to be for any particular category of people. He 
further stressed that anytime the legislature or any admin­
istrative body steps into the insurance rating process and 
attempts to set the premiums by mandating an insurance 
reduction for a category of people, the response is an 
increase of rates for other people. He stated that most 
insurance companies have rate reductions for people over 50. 
He also was concerned about who was going to offer the 
safety driving courses, and said the insurance industry 
suggests that the courses by offered by the National Safety 
Councilor by any other approved governmental agency, such 
as the Department of Justice, Safety Traffic Division. He 
also suggested an amendment that would allow the industry to 
take into account the statistical information that develops 
over a course of time to find out whether losses do go down 
because of people taking the courses, and base the premium 
reduction on that information. Other concerns he had were 
the cost for for taking the course, what the cost would be 
to the state, and that the provision included that if a 
discount would be allowed, the course would have to be taken 
every two years. 

Glen Drake, American Insurance Association. He stated that 
this bill focuses on the wrong target, and the speakers have 
focused on the fact that safety driving courses are needed 
and beneficial, but the bill focuses on an insurance reduc­
tion, which really is an imaginary thing. He pointed out 
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that many companies give reduction rates for having taken a 
safe driving course, and the bill was not necessary. 

There being no further discussion by proponents or oppo­
nents, the Chairman asked for questions by the committee. 

QUESTIONS 

Representative Swysgood asked Mr. Gray how many people would 
have to be part of this program and how much time would 
lapse before they would see a decrease in rates. Mr. Gray 
responded that those questions were actuarial questions 
which he could not answer, but felt that some time would 
need to lapse before insurance companies could really 
determine the information they would need to gather to 
determine what the rates should be. 

Representative Swysgood further questioned regarding the 
reference made to the program for 16 year olds if these 
rates were mandatory or discretionary. Mr. Gray responded 
these rates were discretionary, and found that the insurance 
companies have been using the premium reduction incentive 
for young drivers who take the driver education courses 
because they found it makes a difference in the loss experi­
ence of young drivers. 

Representative Simon asked if the insurance companies are " 
gathering data on older citizens that are taking this type 
of course. Mr. Gray responded that they have information on 
loss experience based on age, and found that based on age 
alone, regardless of miles driven, the insurance companies 
are finding that people who are 55 and older, driving the 
same number of miles as younger people, have a lower claims 
experience. 

Representative Simon asked Mr. Gray what his objection was 
since the bill states an appropriate discount, the insurance 
company could set any rate they wanted. Mr. Gray stated 
that that was why he suggested the language of "actuarially 
justified", because that leaves it to the loss experience of 
each company. 

There were other questions directed to Mr. and Mrs. Shorey 
regarding the safety driving course. 

CLOSING 

In his closing statement, Representative Winslow stated that 
safety was the big factor, and felt that if the bill saved 
lives, it would save money. He said the bill does not 
pertain to the insurance companies that are already provid­
ing discounts for seniors; the bill is stating that for 
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~ those participating in a safety driving program they are 
recognized with an appropriate premium reduction. He 
further stated that this bill does not mandate the actual 
premium reduction, it is requesting that the insurance 
company participate by recognizing the people who partici­
pate in a program to become better drivers, and not those 
who are involved in accidents or convicted of a traffic 
violation. 

, 

There being no further discussion by proponents or oppo­
nents, the hearing on HB 41 was closed. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 30 Responsibilities of Beer Wholesaler 
introduced by Representative Les Kitselman. Representative 
Kitselman stated that the bill prohibits the transfer of 
beer between licensed premises. 

PROPONENTS 

Bill Watkins, General Salesmanager with Zip Beverage, and 
Vice-President of Beer and Wine Wholesalers, Missoula. He 
stated . that the state law enacted in 1974 requires each 
brewery licensed to operate in Montana to appoint its 
wholesalers with the sole rights to distribute some or all 
of its brands of beer in a designated territory. Without 
the territorial franchise, quality control is impossible is 
impossible, he said, also the territorial responsibility 
system serves the public, but we need House Bill No. 30 to 
continue to provide a quality product to consumers. See 
Exhibit No.1. 

Don Brokopp, Intermountain Distributing, Billings. Mr. 
Brokopp gave a history of the 3-tier system in Montana of 
the beer industry. He felt that HB 30 will clarify the 
present law. 

Ardelle Watkins, Gusto Distributors of Havre. Ms. Watkins 
stated that if legislators do not clarify the 1985 interpre­
tation by the Department of Revenue, the wholesalers feel 
tht it will affect their territorial rights and eventually 
many of them will go out of business. See Exhibit No.2. 

Chuck Lee, Lee Distributing Company, Kalispell and Libby. 
Mr. Lee stated that his company· serves 318 retailers in 
Flathead and Lincoln Counties, and they calIon most of them 
at least once a week, and the rest on a bi-weekly or on 
call. He also included with his testimony a copy of their 
order form that the salesman uses which shows how they can 
offer the imported beers and other low-volume brands to each 
account as well as their main brands. See Exhibit No. 3 and 
4. 
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Jim Thompson, Thompson Distributing Company, Butte. He 
addressed the first section of HB 30 which amends the ~ 
present law which bans a bar or other retailer from buying 
beer from another retailer. Under the Department of Revenue 
guidelines, they said it would be legal for a large retailer 
to trans-ship the beer within the state. The distributors 
would like to extend the law to include the larger chain 
outlets, because according to the contracts, the distributor 
is responsible for the products wi thin their area. See 
Exhibit No.5. 

Roger Tippy, Executive Secretary and Attorney, Montana Beer 
and Wine Wholesalers Association, Helena. Mr. Tippy stated 
that the testimonies of the beer wholesalers is an expres­
sion of concern for the future of their businesses. He 
stated that if the bill were passed, they could continue to 
operate, but if the bill should fail and the present Depart­
ment of Revenue interpretation would prevail, it would cause 
loss of jobs. He also suggested inserting a severability 
clause in the bill. He also introduced several other 
wholesalers that support the bill: Jack Devine, Great 
Falls, John Decker and Bill Decker, Billings, Bruce Watkins, 
Great Falls, and George Ellington, Conrad. See Exhibit No. 
G. . 

Steve Browning, Amheuser-Bush Industries, Helena. Mr. 
Browning stated that Amheuser is a strong proponent for the 
three-tier system of breweries, wholesalers, and retailers. 
They feel it is important for the quality and distribution 
of the product that they maintain the three-tier system. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

There being no further discussion by proponents or opponents 
Vice Chairman Thomas asked for questions by the committee. 

QUESTIONS 

Representative Pavlovich asked Mr. Tippy if a tavern could 
borrow beer from another tavern if they run out, and Mr. 
Tippy responded that the existing code at the present time 
states that technically it can'~ be done; the code states 
purchase or acquire . 

. Representative Pavlovich also asked if a wholesaler could 
refuse to sell to a person during a strike situation or a 
personality conflict. Mr. Tippy responded that by the last 
interpretation by the Department of Revenue, the wholesaler 
is under no obligation to sell to anyone, and that section 4 
addresses that problem by stating that if a retailer has 
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good credit standing, a wholesaler in that territory can't 
refuse to sell to that retailer. 

Representative Pavlovich further questioned regarding a 
strike situation, if the tavern is required to buy from the 
wholesaler in his community and cannot go anywhere else to 
buy. Mr. Tippy responded that the bill would prevent buying 
from anyone else. Also in response to Representative 
Pavlovich's question regarding whether a distributor was 
allowed to sell another brand of beer in Montana and the 
wholesalers in Montana did not want to accept that brand of 
beer. Mr. Tippy responded that anyone who qualifies and has 
a wholesaling license can start up a new business. 

Other questions 
distributorship, 
testimony. 

CLOSING 

were asked regarding imported beer, 
and the questions listed in Mr. Tippy's 

Representative Kitselman stated in his closing statement 
that currently there are approximately 600 employees in this 
distribution center, and with this legislation, it will help 
preserve these jobs, at least for the next biennium. He 
stated that there were differences in the retailers includ­
ing personality conflicts, but there are mechanisms by which 
an individual can get the products they want. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION - January 7, 1987 - 11:00 a.m. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 41 

Representative Cohen moved that House Bill No. 41 DO PASS. 

A substitute motion that House Bill 41 DO NOT PASS was made 
by Representative Wallin. 

Representative Brandewie moved to amend House Bill No. 41 as 
follows: on page 1, line 22, strike "appropriate" and 
replace with "actuarially justified". The motion carried 
unanimously. 

Representative Pavlovich moved to further amend the bill as 
follows: on page 2, line 5 and line 25, instead of "3 years" 
insert "2 years". The motion carried with Representative 
Cohen voting against. 

Representative Wallin moved that House Bill No. 41 DO NOT 
PASS AS AMENDED. The motion failed. 
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Representative Thomas moved to amend House Bill No. 41 to 
make it apply to all ages instead of limiting it to 55 years 
and older. The motion failed. 

The motion by Representative Cohen that House Bill No. 41 DO 
PASS AS AMENDED was voted on. The motion carried with 
Representatives Thomas, Wallin and Grinde voting against. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 30 

No action taken. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

Rep. Les Kitselman, Chairman 
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HB hl MATURE DRIVING BILL 

January 7, 1987 

Business and Labor Committee 
Chairman - Rep. Les Kitselman 
Sponsor - Rep. Cal Winslow 
Co-Sponsor - Sen. Dorothy Eck 

lV' Daile 18 Lois C. Shorey and I live at 2115 Dahlia Lane, Billings, Montana. I am 

an unpaid fUll time volunteer in the senior movement. At present I am the ~tate 

Coordinator tor the American Association at aetired Persons in the 55/ALIVE Mature 

Driving Program. I have been involved in Legacy Legislature since it I a inception, 

and serve as an Information and Referral Technician tor the State Unit on Aging in 

an unpaid basis. Todar, I speak in behalf of all the seniors in Montana vho are 

still driving their cars and remaining independent as long as physically possible. 

;)eniors n.ov constitute 24% ot the drivers and the number is growing because ot 

demographics and the graying ot the population. There are IIIU1Y' driving courses in 

the nation but ours is the onlJr one geared to the elderly' driver. Driver retraining 

tor the senior takes into consideration, the normal related phy"sical changes due to 

aging, and the advances in educational material which enables them to compensate tor 

old age changes. The course touches on physical changea, characteristics and accident 

experiences ot the older driver, cODlDon hazardS encountered, rules ot the road, some 

trefltlq driving, e.rtects ot alcohol and medication, adverse driving COnditions, 
-
detensive driving, and -IV' other issues. .A. lav simUar to this bill is in ettect in 

20 other states and Washington D. C. The latest state to pass such a law vas Calit­

ornia. 55/ ALIVE helped to bring the needs at the older driver to public recognition 

and served as a basis tor legislation to attain insurance discounts on auto premiums 

for graduates of the retraining class.s. The course we otter has been subjected to 

stringent evaluations by manr organizations and in particular by the United States 

Dept. of Transportation. The material is taught by certified volunteer instructors, 

keeping the cost to a minilDWD and a!torda'ole to all seniors. 
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Most ot the seniors learned to drive torty to tifty years ago and have had no formal I 
instruction. The pll"pose of this bill is to give seniors a small economic incentive to I 
come to the classes tor the purpose ot being better older drivers. Yf/IJ 

I 
In the past, older drivers did not receive attention because there were not enough of 

thEm and the transportation system was less complex. WhUe the current concern is I 
most sobering, it is a healthy sign that we are interested. It is time we recognize 

that all of us can do things to lessen some of the problems of the elderly driver and 

make the roads safer tor drivers of all ages. The system we have now was designed for 

younger· drivers with faster perception abili~, but with the greater number of seniors 

driving, more attention must be paid to them. The myth that older people cannot learn 

has been dispelled by research. They can still learn if relatively healthy and if 

motivated. In our huge state and with the lack of public transportation, it is 

I 
I 
I 
I 

imperati ve that our older citizens remain independent and able to drive as long as posst 

This bill would require that any' insurance cOlDpal"lY' doing business in the 3tate ot :iJnt~: J 
would grant a suitable discount to any older citizen who takes the driver training course. 

Many insurance companies now grant a discount to seniors that is built into their rates.1 

By the same token, roany companies are not even writing policies for the older driver, 

or cancelling their coverage because of age. We are requesting the same discount now I 
granted to 16 year old drivers who take a driver education course. 

of insurance are now capturing the older market with good results. 

Many direct writers I 
We would like this 

business to remain in Montana, keeping insurance dollars and insurance jobs in the stat1l 

If we can retrain the older driver by granting, a small economic incentive, everyone wint 
The senior remains independent and driving, the company has fewer claims, the accident 

statistics go down, sa~ serious injuries avoided and lives would be saved. 

There would be no tiscal impact on this bill. 

; Thanle you. 
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SOME POINTS TO BE CONSIDERED FOR THE MATURE DRIVING BILL 
~./-/ 

1/ :~/ 't~ 
Lj 1 . 

Deaosrapllies: In Montana there are 131,000 persons Oftr the a~ ot 60. With 

increased 1oDpYit7 tor the elderly at our nation, the .lder p.palation or Montana 

is expected t •• ontinu to l1"ow .t.adilT. During the Tears 1980-1984, oar pop.la­

tioa ag.d 60 pla. realized a 9.8 percent increase. The latest census data indicat. 

that this sue age Il"0up ot 60 plus constitutes 15.9 percent ot Mcntana's total 

population and 24 percent ot the total a.mber ofdriTers. 

Various national satet7 SI1l"Te1S point oat ~at a significant segment of the 

p.p~lation i. aot DaTing its Deeda aet. DriTer t.proTement programs ot a g.neria 

nature do not .. et the criteria. Tke alteraati~s tor older persons are rali .... 

on relatiTe. aad triends, pablic transportatioD, or Tehicles tor hire. All et the.e 

fall tar short ot accOilplishtng the goal ot 1ndepeDdence and aobilit7 tar nearq ... -

fourth ot our population. A retraining prograa 19 net the end ot dri~r educatioJlJ 

it is the bea1aning. 

MatiTatioD: Studie. indicate that ~ile older people are less motiTated than 70anger -
people to take on a learning task, they will leam what 19 .eaningful to thea (from 

Cathoun & Gaunard, 1979). other researchers (DaT19, 1981) detined meaningfilness 

tor older learners to be that which is concrete and oriented t. realit7. To be 

aOTed to TolaDtari~ attend driver training or retraining, older drivers mllSt be 

conTinced it has Talua tor thea. (i ...... CODOllic inceDtiTe.) 

Informational and Educational Needs: Older driTers need to be kept abreast ot changes 

and new deTelo~ts in highwaT design, enrlronmental controls, laws and regulations, 

and 'fthic1e desip. Up te DOV, elder-driTer iJlprareDent actirlties have been del'8loped 

Elore troll a punitive point ot TieW: restrict .the elder17 rather than help thea to 

impr0T8 their perfo~ •• 

SI1!IIma17: (Quotes fro. "Needs and Problems ot Older Driftrs. 1985). 

Older drinr8 appear to be a sufticiently educable and receptiTe audience tar aore 

tangible coping _chanis.s. The7 indicated a willingness to learn am to app~ up­

dat.d drirlng knowledge and skills. lI'~r exaaple, elder driTers weuld be willing t. 
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Page No. 2 - Point~ to be Considered tor the Mature Driving Bill 

participate in olassrooll driTer education and in-car dri'Yer training courses as well 

as to tr,r innovations in autoMobile design. 

Older drivers are well enough ott to alford the init.ial purchase ot aD. automobile. 

Howeftlr, they are concerned with automobile iDsurance claw and premias. Profes­

sionals working in this and other ti.lds should be trained in understanding and 

serving the special needs and problellS ot older driTers. 

The majority ot older dri'f8rs (18 percent) think the national JDaxillWll speed limit 

ot 55 MPH is just right. However, in view or their higher wlnerabilitT to injury 

and protracted recO'Yer,y trolD it, it is wut'artllD&te that a larger percent~~ ot older 

driTBrs do not always wear their seatbelts. 

Although ManT elder drivers said that thaT weuld no longer wish to be able to driT8 

at about age 80, elder dri'Yers also said that no specitic ago requirements should 

be applied tor driver licensing renewal through reexaminatioa. 

Methods are Deeded tor identitying inco.petent driTers, without undu17 penalizing 

others. 

Ret: Ladd S. Shorey, Area Field Coordinator, AARP, 2115 Dahlia Lans, Billings, Mt. 
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MRP 
CHAPTER 

My name is Edward C.Buller, Ph. 761-0591, 1110 2nd Ave. So. # 4, 
Great Falls, Mto 59405 

I'm Asst. State Coordinator, for Montana AARP 55/Alive Mature 
Driving. 

We recommend to pass H.B.41, to give older people insurance 

discount, when they take Traffic Safety Course. 

Research indicates that older persons can improve their driving 

abilities through additional training, attention, and practice, 

enabling them to maintain their driving licenses longer while 

driving safer. 

If these people spend time and money to take a safety course to 

be better drivers, there should be a reduced insurance rate 

for these people. 

THE COURSE GIVES----- Accident prevention measures ana the effect 

of adverse driving conditions such as night, inclement weather 

and rush hour driving are considered. Discussion of other road 

users spotlights pedestrians, bicyles, trucks, motorcyles, towed 

vehicles, and stray animals. Proper techniques for handling 

unexpected driving emergencies are reviewed. Fuel economy measures 

are recommended. The proper way to maintain your automobile 

is discussed. 

These are just a few items that are given in the course. 

A Chapter of the American Association of Retired Persons, Inc. 
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Can You Answer These? 
How does the aging process affect your driving 
ability? 

What is the recommended way to determine safe 
following distance? 
(Hint: It's not the car-length formula) 

Which drugs and medications could cause prob­
lems for you behind the wheel? 

What are the recommended ways to help you see 
and be seen on the road? 

When are you expected to yield the right-of-way? 

How can you best respond to adverse driving 
conditions, such as snow, ice, rain, fog and dark 
of night? 

Where are the danger spots on a parking lot? 

At what temperature is an icy road most slippery? 

How can you compensate for blind spots in your 
own and others' vehicles? 

What are the recommended ways to compensate 
for hearing loss when driving? (1/3 of drivers 55 
and older experience this.) 

How does the narrowing peripheral vision and 
declining depth perception that we all acquire with 
age affect situations in the driving environment? 

What driving situations are most endangered by 
the slowed reaction times that accompany aging? 

What are the safety rules for making a left turn? 
(The second most common violation of older drivers). 

Why do drivers aged 55 and over have more 
accidents per mile driven than drivers aged 30 to 54? 

How should you handle right-of-way situations, 
the number one problem area for drivers 
aged 55 and over? 

55 ALIVE 
Mature Driving Can! 

55 ALIVE 
Mature Driving is: 

Eight hours of classroom instruction that refine 
existing skills and develop safe, defensive driving 
techniques. Produced by the American Associa­
tion of Retired Persons (AARP) and conducted 
throughout the country in two half-day sessions, 
55 ALIVE teaches preventive measures to use 
when driving that save lives. We believe strongly 
in the individual and community benefits that 
come from this course. 

We Are: 
A nationwide network of trained volunteer Instruc­
tors, numbering in the thousands, who are con­
cerned about safety on the road. AARP provides 
the program and its materials, we provide the 
instruction. It's an opportunity for us to help our 
peers handle adverse driving conditions and traffic 
hazards, in addition to learning about the effects 
of aging and medications on driving. So there is 
more to it than just the rules of the road, although 
they're covered as well. 

Are You Interested? 
If you're 50 or older and want to take the course, 
fill in the spaces below and return this to either the 
volunteer listed on the back panel of this 
brochure, or to AARP 55 ALIVE/MATURE DRIV­
ING, 1909 K St., N.w., Washington, DC 20049. 
We'll let you know when the next course is 
available. 

I am Interested In partiCipating In a 55 
Alive/Mature Driving Course. 

Please print 

Name ____________________________ __ 

Address ________________ __ 

City _____________________ _ 

State ________ ZIP ______ _ 

County __________________ _ 

Telephone ( 



WOMEN'S LOBBYIST 
Sex 1 egg FUND ~2!2:,a. \1' ')9624 

January 7, 1987 

Mr. Chairman and members of the committee: 

My name is Diane Sands and I am Executive Director of the Women's Lobbyist Fund. 

The Women's Lobbyist Fund supports the underlying concept of HB41 to base rates on a 
mUltiplicity of factors. By allowing for a reduction in premiums for the successful 
completion of a traffic safety program, HB41 moves insurance rating one step closer to 
a system where an individual pays according to factors that directly affect the risk of 
an accident. Passing a traffic safety course is one such example. 

Unfortunately, HB41 offers this reduction only to a limited number of Montanans. Why 
not give all Montanans the opportunity to be charged according to the decisions they 
make regarding their level of risk? Why not reward everyone who chooses to make 
themselves safer drivers by attending classes or driving less? We urge the 
committee to extend this benefit to all age .categories. 

that age is not the factor 
Hileage"drivenby seniors 
and even more so at the 
primary factor in establishing 

Furthermore, we would like to suggest to the committee 
here. In fact, age is a stand-in for mi leage driven. 
decreases significantly between the ages of 40 and 50, 
age of 65. It is our belief that using mileage as the 
auto insurance rates is the only true measure of risk. -I 
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EXH1BIT~~ __ _ 

WITNESS STATEMENT 
DATE~}~~~_ 
HB :) 

\ NAME _____ l.1=1=1~W~at~k~1~·n_s ______________________________ BILL NO. 30 

ADDRESS 1200 Shakespeare, Missoula, l-1ontana 59801 DATE 1-07-87 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? Montana Beer & Wine Wholesalers Assn. 

SUPPORT _______ x______________ OPPOSE ________________ AMEND 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

Comments: 
1. A state law enacted in 1974 (code sections 16-3-221 and 
16-3-222, see Exhibit A on the back of this statement) requires 
each brewery licensed to operate in Montana to appoint its 
wholesalers with the sole rights to distribute some or all of 
its brands of beer in a designated territory. 

2. My company, Zip Beverage, holds such appointments from 
several breweries or importers for all or parts of six counties 
in the Missoula area. Our 'Anheuser-Busch, Inc. equity agree­
ment (see Exhibit B attached to this statement) makes us 
responsible for distributing the Budweiser and Michelob beer 
brands in all of Missoula, Ravalli, Mineral, Sanders, and 
parts of Lake and Powell counties. By virtue of the law I 
mentioned, all beer wholesalers in Montana hold similar terri­
torial appointments for their beer brands. There is, no such 
law for the wines we carry. 

3. Beer is a perishable product. The breweries code the date 
a can of bee'r is filled on the bottom in order that its shelf 
life can be determined. The wholesaler, in turn, is required 
to look at the code and see that that can is off each retailer's 
shelf within 90 to 110 days after the fill date. If we don't 
pull the old beer the consumer and the brand's reputation is 
harmed. Without the territorial franchise, quality control is 
impossible. The territorial responsibility system serves the 
public, but we need House Bill 30 to continue to provide quality 
beer to satisfied consumers. 

~ 
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Anheuser-Busch, Inc. 
Wholeliltlr Equity Agreement 

J;f!.::' 

Commencing on the date on the signature page on which Anheuser-Busch executes this Agreement, 
Anheuser-Busch, Inc. ("Anheuser-Busch") agrees to sell and the undersigned Wholesaler ("Wholesaler") 
agrees to buy such malt beverage products as are listed on the Wholesaler Information Sheet, Exhibit 1 
hereto (such malt beverage products being herein referred to as "Products"), pursuant to the following 
terms and conditions: 

1. TERRITORY 

(a) Anheuser-Busch and Wholesaler recognize and agree that it is essential to their mutual objectives under 
this Agreement that Wholesaler at all times maintain the financial and competitive capabilities necessary to 
achieve efficient and effective distribution of Anheuser-Busch Products in Wholesaler's sales area and to 
assure continued protection of the high quality and integrity of Anheuser-Busch Products. In order to: 

(i) enable Anheuser-Busch and Wholesaler to more effectively compete with the products of other 
brewers in Wholesaler's sales area; 

(II) assure that the quality and integrity of Anheuser-Busch Products are constantly maintained 
recognizing that such Products are perishable, that it is vitally important that over-age Products not be 
permitted to reach consumers and that such Products must at all times be handled properly; 

(iii) induce and enable Wholesaler to make such investments in its operation and facilities as may be 
necessary or appropriate to maintain and enhance efficiency and effectiveness in Wholesaler's overall 
marketing efforts; . 

(Iv) induce and enable Wholesaler to engage in marketing, advertising and promotional efforts in 
Wholesaler's sales area, provide full customer services, achieve maximum representation of all 
Anheuser-Busch Products in all licensed accounts in Wholesaler's sales area and actively promote and 
aggressively market the full range of Anheuser-Busch Products which are the subject of this Agreement; 

(v) assure that Wholesaler develops and maintains adequate and effective local community relations and 
exercises full responsibility to the community in its operations; 

(vi) foster, promote and maintain an efficient, viable and financially sound system of distribution of 
Anheuser-Busch Products to the benefit of Anheuser-Busch, its wholesalers and all purchasers of the 
Products; and 

(vii) facilitate and enable compliance by Wholesaler with the Operating, Sales and Merchandising Stan­
dards set forth in Exhibit 9, 

Anheuser-Busch and Wholesaler agree as follows: 

Anheuser-Busch hereby appoints Wholesaler as the wholesale distributor of, and grants to Wholesaler the 
right to sell, the Products in the territory described in Exhibit 2 ("Territory") and agrees that it will not 
appoint another whOlesaler for the Products sold by Wholesaler in the Territory. As used herein, the term 
"Wholesaler" shalt not include any person or entity who is engaged exclusively in the sale of the Products for 
consumption outside the United States. Wholesaler hereby accepts said appointment and agrees to exercise 
its best efforts to promote, sell and service the Products in the Territory. Wholesaler agrees that it will not sell 
Products directly or indirectly to customers located outside the Territory; provided, however, that 
Wholesaler may. subject to the approval of Anheuser-Busch, sell Products to customers located in another 
wholesaler's territory if that wholesaler is unable for any reason to service its territory. Any breach of the 
provisions of the immediately preceding sentence shall give Anheuser-Busch the right to terminate this 
Agreement immediately in accordance with the provisions of paragraph 6 hereunder. Nothing contained 
herein shall prevent Wholesaler from selling Products to another duly authorized Anheuser-Busch 
wholesaler for the purpose of eliminating product shortages or inventory imbalances. 

(b) If any of the provisions of subparagraph (a) above are or shall be prohibited under any lawful statute or 
regulation of any state, such provisions of subparagraph (a) shall not apply in such ~tate and, in lieu thereof, 
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the provisions of this subparagraph (b) shall apply. In such event, Anheuser-Busch hereby appoints Whole­
saler as the wholesale distributor of, and arants to Wholesaler the right to sell the Products in the Territory as 
Wholesaler's primary market area. Wholesaler hereby accepts said appointment and aanes to exercise its 
best efforts to promote, sell and service the Products in the Territory and further asrees that it shall be 
primarily responsible for servicing retail accounts in its primary market area with the Products and that it 
shall concentrate its efforts in that primary market area. 

1. MANAGER OF WHOLESALER'S BUSINESS 

Malt beverages are unique products sold at retail establishments for consumption off-premise and on­
premise. Wholesaler relies upon Anheuser-Busch for the production of quality Products, for support in con­
sumer advertising of such Products, and for the counsel and advice of Anheuser-Busch's field personnel in 
suppon of Wholesaler's efforts to achieve maximum market representation of Anheuser-Busch Products in 
Wholesaler's Territory. The sale of malt beverages requires highly personalized promotion and sales service 
efforts. Anheuser-Busch relies upon the personal efforts and capabilities of the manaler of Wholesaler's 
operation to auressively promote, sell and service Anheuser-Busch's Products. (The business of selling malt 
beverages at wholesale has generally proved to be more successful when the manager of such business has at 
least some ownership interest.) The parties therefore agree that this is a personal service contract and is 
entered into by Anheuser-Busch with Wholesaler in reliance upon and in consideration of the personal quali­
fications of the person identified on the Wholesaler Information Sheet, Exhibit 1 hereto, as Manqer of 
Wholesaler's business. 

Nothinl'contained in this Agreement shall be interpreted as giving to Manager any right to be retained in 
Wholesaler's employ or as interfering with or limiting the right of Wholesaler at any time in its sole discretion 
(without obtaininl the approval of Anheuser-Busch) to terminate the employment of Manaler or to cbanle 
Manager's dutits so that he is no longer managing the business. However, any such action by Wholesaler 
shall constitute "cessation of employment" of Manager as that term is used in paragraph 3(f) of this Agree­
ment and shall impoSe on Wholesaler the obliption to follow the procedures set fonh in paraaraph 3 with 
respect to the designation of a Successor-Manager. 

:. 

3. DESIGNATION OF SUCCESSOR-MANAGER 

It is important to both Wholesaler and Anheuser-Busch that at such time as Manaler becomes unable to or 
ceases to manage Wholesaler's business, there be a person available to assume the management of 
Wholesaler's business. In order to plan for such a contingency and to provide for continuity in the 
on-going management of Wholesaler's business involving the sale of Anheuser-Busch's Products, the panies 
agree to be govtnllCi by the fonowing procedures: ' 

(a) On the Whah •• llr Information Sheet, which is attached hereto as Exhibit 1, Wholesaler has desilnated a 
Successor-ManIIIJr who, in Wholesaler'S judgment, would be capable of managing Wholesaler's business at 
such time as Manager becomes unable or ceases to do so. Wholesaler may request a waiver of this require­
ment by submittinl a statement to Anheuser-Busch which sets fonh the specific reasons why such waiver is 
requested. Any such request for a waiver shall be submitted by Wholesaler at the time it returns this Agree­
ment, signed by Wholesaler, to Anheuser-Busch. By sipinl this Agreement, Anheuser-Busch has approved 
such designation or, if no such designation is made, waived this requirement for what, in Anheuser-Busch's 
sole judgment, is good cause. 

(b) In the event Manager becomes unable or ceases to manage Wholesaler's business, Wholesaler shaD imme­
diately notify Anheuser-Busch of said fact and the Successor-Manager shan immediately become Manaler. 
I f at any time Wholesaler does not have a Successor-Manager who has been approved by Anheuser-Busch, 
Wholesaler shall immediately notify Anheuser-Busch and, unless waived in writinl by Anheuser-Busch for 
what, in Anheuser-Busch's sole judgment, is good cause, shall appoint a Successor-Manager in accordance 
with the procedures set forth in Exhibit 3. 
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BEFORE THE BUSINESS & LABOR COMMITTEE 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

.", HOUSE BILL 30 ) 
Clarifying Wholesalers' ) 
Responsibilities in the ) 
Distribution of Beer ) 

Statement in Support by 
Roger Tippy, Exec. Secretary, 
Montana Beer & Wine Wholesalers' 
Association. 

The testimony of these beer wholesalers is an expression of grave 
concern for the future of their businesses. They are not here 
today to ask you, the lawmakers, to give them anything beyond the 
status quo. Pass this bill and they can continue to operate as 
they have for many years. Should the bill fail and the present 
Department of Revenue interpretations prevail, there is nothing to 
stop an Indiana-type situation from developing here. The loss of 
jobs in wholesale delivery would not be replaced by jobs as good 
in the retail sector, and the economy would be the poorer. 

Let's talk about section 4 -- the part of the bill setting forth 
a wholesaler's service obligations to the retailers within his 
territory. This language restates present practice in almost all 
situations. As Mr. Lee told you, a wholesaler's sales people call 
on virtually 100% of the retailers in his territory every week. 
They sell and deliver to every retailer who is not delinquent. 

We are worried about private label beers or imported' beers for 
which a wholesaler is offered the exclusive distribution rights 
in a particular territory coupled with the brewer's condition that 
only certain selected retailers can buy this beer. Section 4 
would prevent such unfair, exclusive dealing arrangements by re­
quiring a non-discriminatory sales and delivery policy throughout 
the exclusive territory which present law requires. 

The following set of questions and answers should cover most other 
aspects of the bill. 

1. Q. What's the difference between a beer delivering job 
for a supermarket chain and the same job with a wholesaler? 

A. The differences are pay and sometimes location. UM 
Professor Paul Polzin found the average wage in beer 
wholesaling in 1983 to be $19,000, compared with an average 
of $9,1000 in retail trade. And the management jobs in 
food retailing megafirms are likely to be out of state. 
After American Food Stores, Inc. purchased Buttreys, they 
moved 110 executive jobs out of Great Falls this year, down 
to Salt Lake City. 

2. Q. What about the consumer's interests? 

A. Consumers look for bargains and for quality. Stale 
of skunky beer is no bargain at any price. Beer is 
perishable and has a shelf life of two or three months at 
best. When supermarkets take over the quality control 
functions of the wholesalers, quality inevitably suffers. 
Quality control by wholesalers rather than by retailers has 
little effect on price. 



The amendment would take the following form: 

Amend HB30, p. 6, line 23: 

Following: line 22 

Insert: NEW SECTION. Severability. If a part of this 
act is invalid, all valid parts that are severable from 
the invalid part remain in effect. If a part of this 
act is invalid in one or more of its applications, the 
part remains in effect in all valid applications that 
are severable from the invalid applications. 

Renumber: subsequent section. 
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3. Q. What does the first change in the law do? 

A. It extends the current law, which prohibits a bar 
or independent mom and pop grocery from buying beer from ( 
another retailer, to retail chains. Without this change, 
the Department of Revenue would interpret the present law 
as allowing a chain to order truckloads of beer for one of 
its stores, then loading beer on its grocery trucks for 
distribution throughout its network in the state. That 
isn't being done now, but it could be done under the 
Department's interpretations. 

4. Q. What do the amendments on dock sales or point of 
delivery mean? 

A. They mean a retailer cannot pick up beer a 
truckload or more at a time at a wholesaler's warehouse. 
Retail chains began doing this in Indiana, and soon half 
the wholesalers in Indiana had gone out of business. 
Retailers would be able to pick up 3 barrels (about 41 
cases) of any particular brand of beer at the wholesaler's 
warehouse if they needed to. 

5. Q. What is the purpose of the section defining service 
obligations? 

A. In 1974 the legislature required breweries to grant 
territorial franchises to their wholesalers. Since then, 
the Department of Revenue has issued inconsistent 
interpretations of what this means in terms of a 
wholesaler's obligation to the beer retailers in his 
territory. This section would set out some principles 
wholesalers believe to be fair. If a wholesaler has the 
exclusive right to distribute a brand in any part of the 
state, he should have to sell it to any properly licensed 
retailer whose credit is good. Some existing brewery 
appointments may contemplate less than full service in the 
territory; these would be "grandfathered." 

6. Q. How would chain retailer assumption of large parts 
of the wholesaler's functions hurt taverns? 

A. A wholesaler's labor costs per delivered case (or 
draft equivalent) are greater in taverns than in 
supermarkets. Wholesalers usually compute a standard 
markup based on the average labor cost to all retailers. 
Loss of supermarket accounts will raise the average labor 
cost per case and the markup to the remaining retail 
accounts. This will further increase the retail price 
difference between supermarkets and tavern beer. 

Finally, we would ask you to insert a severability clause in the bill. E 
Thank you for your consideration of this important bill. 

ROGER TIPPY (Tel: 442-4451) 
P.O. Box 543, Helena, MT 59624 
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